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The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

Statehouse, Room 352C-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Landwehr: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2161 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2161 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2161 would amend existing law concerning the Kansas Board of Cosmetology.  The 

bill would: 

    

1. Change the agency name to the Kansas Board of Cosmetology, Body Art and Tanning in 

order to include all professions licensed by the Board;  

 

2. Allow the Board to provide reciprocity to manicurists and ease reciprocity requirements 

for the cosmetology professions; 
 

3. Establish charitable event and demonstration permits; 
 

4. Clarify the wording for the reinstatement fee; 
 

5. Set the time limit for temporary permit expiration; 
 

6. Establish temporary permit expiration and apprentice licensing requirements; 
 

7. Provide the Board disciplinary authority for unlicensed body art practice and for employing 

or allowing unlicensed practice; 
 

8. Establish Kansas Administrative Procedure Act authority for the body art and tanning 

professions and allow for hearing reimbursements; and 
 

9. Increase the limitations on a number of agency fees.   
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 According to the Board of Cosmetology, enactment of HB 2161 could result in additional 

revenues of $5,280 per fiscal year beginning in FY 2022.  This estimate is based on issuance of 

two demonstration permits per month and two charitable event permits per month at a maximum 

cost of $150 per demonstration permit and $70 per charitable event permit ($150 X 24 = $3,600 + 

$70 X 24 = $1,680).  The agency indicates that office staff and field staff would each spend about 

30 minutes processing these permits for a total of 48 hours of processing per fiscal year.  The cost 

for the staff time to process the permits would be expected to be no more than $1,000 and the cost 

to administer other changes contained in the bill could be handled within existing resources.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2161 is not reflected in The FY 2022 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Aubrie Pryer, Cosmetology 

 Janelle Williams, Judicial Council 


